### OTTAWA BOOSTER CLUB MEETING

#### September 12, 2018

President Susie Walsh called the meeting to order with 31 members in attendance. The minutes were read and approved by Jackie Stevenson and seconded by Patti Mezel. The treasurer's report was reported. It was approved and seconded by Lori Jodts and Cindy Bruck. Thank you notes from Maddy Aubry, Tyler Ditchfield, Jared Jodts, and Slaten Swords were read aloud.

# **COMMITTEE REPORTS**

PIRATE CHEST (Lori Jodts, Julie Angus) There is a final push for tickets this week. VIP tent tickets have been mailed to the contributing businesses. A volunteer sign up sheet was passed around for help on the night of the drawing and managing the VIP tent. All events will be held at Homecoming game, September 21.

MEMBERSHIP (Tiffany Ditchfield) Numbers are down due to the online registration. There are currently 79 members. There will be announcements to the link made on social media and the Remind app to encourage families and friends of the Pirates to join Booster Club.

SPIRIT WEAR (Staci Horner, Tiffany Ditchfield) Thank you to Tiffany offering her help chair with Staci. The Spirit Booth is in desperate need of new cabinets. Lisa Fahrion made a motion and it was seconded by Cindy Snyder to spend up to \$3000 to purchase three small cabinets on steel caster wheels. Other plans are being explored for a permanent location for the Spirit Booth during the football season.

## CONCESSION (Courtney Nixon) No report

**50/50 (Lisa Fahrion)** \$195 was deposited for the August 24 game. \$294.50 was deposited for the August 31 game. The next home game will be Homecoming on September 21. Tickets and programs will be available at each gate.

PIB (Lori Madden & Debbie Heimsoth) Thank you so much to Debbie Heimsoth and Lori Madden for all their time and effort chairing PIB. Numbers are still being finalized but the event looks to have made a profit of approximately \$8000. Thank you notes and gift cards will sent to the choreographers for all they have done for the students. Discussion will continue as for plans for next year. Thank again for a wonderful event!

GOLF OUTING (Oggie Hampson) The golf outing was held August 18 at Pine Hills. There were 68 golfers. The golf outing made a profit of \$2214.80 Thank you to Oggie Hampson and Pine Hills for a terrific event!

STEAK DINNER Still looking for a chairperson (s) for the dinner and the basket committees. Please consider volunteering for the Booster Club's largest fundraiser. The Steak Dinner will be help at Festivities Unlimited on March 9, 2019.

#### **NEW BUSINESS**

- Painting of the Pirate will be held on Sunday, September 16 at 1:00pm.
- A motion was made by Lori Jodts and seconded by Lisa Fahrion to give \$150 each to the OHS
  Poms and Cheer to purchase supplies and decorations for Homecoming.

BOOSTER CLUB REQUEST	ITEM/SERVICE	AMOUNT	MOTION MADE & SECONDED BY:
Poms Coach Weatherford	19 dance leggings	\$1,162.80	Debbie Heimsoth, Mollie Nagle
Girls Soccer Coach Porter	40 Home & Away Adidas uniforms	\$2,000.00	Jodi Porter, Cindy Bruck
Tennis Coach Gross	Tennis Shed on concrete pad	\$2,500.00	Lori Jodts, Jackie Stevenson
AD Mr. Cooper	Huddle Subscription	\$2,000.00	Julie Angus, Jeff Lundy
AD Mr. Cooper	Dry Cleaning of Sudsy costume	\$50.00	Debbie Meyer, Jackie Stevenson
AD Mr. Cooper	Sweet 16 Banner for Wrestling	\$120.00	Julie Stillwell, Sandy Shreve
AD Mr. Cooper	All letter awards and pins for athletes	\$1,947.50	Staci Horner Lori Graham
AD Mr. Cooper	A new Gator for the trainers	\$2,150	Christy Ovanic, Tiffany Ditchfield
AD Mr. Cooper	A new LED sign to replace the one in front of the high school	\$25,000.00	Sandy Shreve, Cindy Bruck
	lampson and Pure Hills for a	t se gon outing was to bank you to Oggoth	tl.F. Citi FING (Organ Hampson) : Couring made a profit of \$2214.80

At the conclusion of the meeting a grand total of \$40,430.30 was allotted to the requests. Thank you to all involved for helping and supporting our OHS Pirates.

The meeting was adjourned and approved by Bill Vogel and Stacie Horner. The next meeting will be October 10, 2018.

Respectfully submitted,

Jenny Cox